WKU SGA Student Senate Minutes

February 8, 2011

The 14th meeting of the 9th Senate of the Student Government Association of Western Kentucky University was called to order at 5:01pm on Tuesday December 7, 2010 with the Speaker of the Senate in the chair.

There were 27 Senators present.

The minutes from February 1, 2011 were approved.

Officer Reports
President – Colton Jessie
· Went to UK for Board of Student Body Presidents this past weekend

· We discussed the Rally for Higher Education that will be held on March 1 this year.

· It will be hosted in Frankfort as always.

· The keynote speaker this year will be Senator Stillwell.

· Registration for the rally: there will be transportation provided for the rally as well as an excuse written by the Provost for any classes that are missed by students in attendance to the rally.

· We are currently talking with Bob Owen regarding adding copy machines in the library to the print quota.

· News Channel 12 won the contest for a set remodel. Congratulations to them.

· Provide-A-Ride

· Data is being gathered regarding number of riders, number of calls placed, etc

· The program may be moving to a fixed route system

· The renovation of this system will be a long process, and we are looking for a student board to aid the process. 
· I have lots of appointments upcoming. 
Executive Vice President – Kendrick Bryan
· I had a meeting with the bookstore where I got quote on test prep books in GRH; Praxis books will be available. 
· There are Pepsi signs in the office.

· We will use these to increase voter turnout for the Spring election this year. They will be able to be used in years to come.

· WKU Website launched today.
· We hope to get a link to SGA on the Current Students page.

· ICSR

· Wii Bowling League is coming soon. This is an exciting program designed to bring attention to community engagement. The idea stems from Putnam’s “Bowling Alone.”

· Transcript costs

· We are looking to provide discount days. (eg. 3 for $8)

· Elizabethtown Senator Dennis Parrett

· He would like to come and speak to us before the rally
Administrative Vice President – Wade Pierce
· I will have the budget for you next week.
· We have open Senate seats. Please tell your friends. 
Speaker of the Senate – Austin Wingate 

· Everything is going well with the new email system. Remember to submit bills to me by 3pm on Tuesdays in order for them to be placed in that day’s agenda.
· I have a Petition to the General Student Body regarding the NPHC.

· We are asking for every Senator to sign if he or she feels so inclined. 

Staff Reports

Chief of Staff – Charlie Harris
· It is good to see everyone. I am glad to everyone seated toward the front.  We appreciate this effort.
· The Rally for Higher Education is March 1.

· The t-shirts for this are very cool and we look forward to everyone getting one. 

· Patel: Are the shirts fair trade?

· Harris: We can make sure they are. 

· Please check out the Herald. They are very appreciative of our efforts in asking students for their opinion about the renovation. 
· Next week is the DUC Renovation Education Campaign

· We will have 2 sessions of people working the booth on the second floor of DUC each day next week from 11am-2pm and 5pm-7pm

· On Tuesdays and Thursday we will also have open student forums beginning at 6pm in the Senate chambers. We hope you are all able to be there. 

· “Street Teams”

· We need students to randomly pass out handbills throughout the week. 

Wingate: Thanks Chief of Staff for getting everything done so quickly. 
Public Relations Director – Jessica Wurth
· No Report.

Director of Academic and Student Affairs – Billy Stephens
· ERC/GRH Praxis books: we are working on securing these in these locations.
· Please sign up for the rally at Frankfort.

· Go Tops!

Director of Information Technology – Cory Dodds
· The minutes are now up-to-date on the website.
· The Rally RSVP is up on the website. Please file this as soon as possible. 

· Office hours – please stop by for any technical issues you may have.

· Bryan: we are still reviewing the best technology for this endeavor.

Committee Reports

Academic Affairs Committee– Travis Taylor

· We are meeting tonight in Fishbowl right after Senate.
Campus Improvements Committee– Kaylee Egerer
· Let’s meet in the Senate Chambers tonight.
· It will not be a long meeting.

· We will look over the International Night bill together.

· It is up for first read this evening.
Legislative Research Committee– Eileen Forsythe
· None.
Public Relations – Daniel Shaw (Chair Elect)
· We had a productive meeting on Thursday.
· We are drafting a simple presentation for student initiatives market research on SGA.

· Focus Fridays will continue.

· Meeting are Thursdays 5:23pm in SGA office.

· We have not had any word back from the leaders of campus organizations regarding Focus Friday.
Student Affairs – Natalie Broderick (Chair Elect)
· No Report.

Special Reports

University Curriculum Committee – Micah Bennett
· In today's meeting there was a discussion with the Provost about approving a new, agreeable credit hours mandate across all majors to eliminate waivers for individual programs.  

· The proposed mandate would make all programs be 120 hour programs, broken down into 36 hours of upper level courses, 40 hours of lower division courses, and 44 hours of gen ed. 

· Students transferring in with Associates Degrees would have a slightly different breakout, but it is still inherently the same.  The committee voted to refer the issue to our Academic Policy Subcommittee for further review and a report on the issue.

· the committee unanimously approved a new Religious Studies course and slight changes to their major and minor program.  

· It also approved two new certificate programs:  Computer literacy and Information systems.

· The committee unanimously approved minor changes to the Bachelor of Science in Middle Grades Mathematics program and the Minor in Mathematics program.  Essentially, it just creates entrance requirements.  Students working towards this degree will be described as seeking admission until the complete a handful of classes with at least a 2.4 GPA before they are designated as having that major.  Before this, there were no admission requirements.
Judicial Council 
· Numerous Senators were removed last week based upon excessive absences. You will notice empty chairs until new Senators are appointed.
· Senator Sheridan came up for Judicial review but was allowed to remain in service. 

· There have also been a number of Senators resign.

· Remember, you are allowed 2 unexcused absences and 3 excused absences or a combination of either up to 3 absences total before you are subject to review. This includes committee absences as well. 
Bowling Green City Commission Report
· No report.
Unfinished business

New business
· Bill 1-11-S Funding for International Night 2011

· Presidential Appointments

Senators Shaw and Egerer motioned move out of the bylaws in order to move Student Affairs and Academic Affairs committee chair appointments to unfinished business as well as move Brittany Crowley, Chad Winston, and David Spalding appointments to unfinished business.

All were approved unanimously.
Senator Egerer motioned to move back into the bylaws. Motion passes with one in abstention.

Swearing in of Senator Spalding, Senator Crowley, and Senator Winston performed by President Jessie. 

Discussion regarding petition introduced by Speaker Wingate.

· Various opinions were given in open discussion

· Charley Pride: 4 of 9 NPHC groups have had some sort of issues regarding intake. This means the administration would need to know who is going through the recruitment process. Right now there are issues of hazing and personal servitude. This had been a national switch over in the last decade or so. There are many different roles at many different campuses. As of the spring, we will know who is pledging or they will not be having intake. 
Senator Shively motioned to adjourn. The motioned was seconded. The motion passed unanimously. 
The meeting adjourned at 5:44pm on Tuesday February 8, 2011.

Katie Stillwell, Secretary of the Senate
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